Important Reminders for parents and cross-country athletes 2013
1. Practice begins Monday, August 19th.  Locks and lockers will be assigned starting at 7:30pm.  Practice will begin at about 8:00 for the first week.  See the CC Journal for time schedule for weeks one, two and three.  After classes begin practice will run from 2:45-4:45. All practices are roughly 2 hours.  Please arrange for prompt pick up of athletes after practice.
2. All athletes need to have the needed physical/waiver card completed, fee paid, concussion form and athletic code signed before practicing with the team.  If there is a delay in any of the required materials the athlete should run on his/her own.  They cannot practice with the team, compete, nor receive any school issued materials.

3. Athletes should have a decent pair of training shoes for practice.  They do not need racing flats/spikes to compete in meets, but many runners will want to have a pair for races.  The school does have a limited number of racing spikes that can be tried out during meets.  Also each athlete should bring a water bottle to practice for hydration.  It is very helpful if many runners own a cheap ($5-10) chronograph watch for use at practices.  It is also a good idea for bug spray (sport bug spray); we run in the trails almost every day.  The regular bug spray does not seem to work when running.
4. Each practice is individually set up to challenge each athlete no matter what the state of talent or conditioning.  Newcomers to the sport of cross-country are not expected to do the same training in practice that veteran runners do!!

5. Read the Guidelines for Cross-Country runners including the “School Letter” requirements.
6. You can request the “Why are we doing this workout?” document.

7. The day before each meet your son or daughter should bring home an information sheet about the meet.  It will include a course map (so you can get to the best spots for cheering), directions/map of how to find the course, race times and some ideas of what to expect of the competition.  We do expect that parents will do everything reasonable to get their son/daughter to each practice and the bus for each meet on time.

8. All athletes are expected to ride the bus home from meets.  We ride to the meet as a team and home as a team.  We also watch each other compete.  If there is a circumstance (ex. Wedding to attend…) where your son or daughter needs to ride home with you, we must have a signed form from the athletic director.  We ask for this note in advance because once we arrive at the course (meet) coaches are busy helping/coaching athletes whether they are racing or not so time is limited.
9. Each athlete is encouraged to bring some post race drink to meets.  It is to their benefit if they bring a nutritious snack for after the race as well.

10. We will also have a Cross Country Journal each week where race performances will be listed and upcoming practice schedules and events listed.  Please take time to read through this information.  I plan on e-mailing the information so if I don’t have your e-mail please get that to me.  I have already e-mailed two issues this summer, so if you received them, then you are okay.
